
BUSING INFORMATION  
Within this newsletter is a Bus 
Information Update page for the 2024 – 
2025 school year.  Please have this 
completed and return to the School by 
May 1, 2024.  We will be sending this 
same Bus Information Update flyer 
home with the students to ensure all 
families have an opportunity to 
complete the information. We will be 
reviewing our bus routes in preparation 
for next school year. Thank you for 
completing and returning the 
information promptly. If you have any 
questions, please call. Please feel free 
to write notes, comments, and/or 
requests on the survey. 
 

SUMMER SCHOOL 
We are working to set up a QR code 
for registering students for the 
opportunity to attend summer school.   

Board of Education 
Meridian Public Schools 

District – 48-0303 
Daykin, Nebraska, 68338 

Monday, February 19, 2024 
 

Regular February 19, 2024 Meeting 

Meridian Public School Board of 

Education met on February 19, 2024, 

as per notice in the Fairbury Journal-

News. 
 

President Bartels called the meeting to 
order at 6:04 p.m.  The open meeting 
law information was presented. 
 

Roll call was taken: Barton – present, 
Niederklein – present, Rut – present, 
Scheer – present, and Bartels – 
present.  Also present were 
Superintendent Kort, Principal Drees, 
and Principal Hull. 
 

Niederklein moved and Scheer 
seconded to excuse Sobotka from the 
meeting.  Vote taken: Barton – aye, 
Niederklein – aye, Rut – aye, Scheer – 
aye, and Bartels – aye.  Motion passed 
5-0. 
 

As our elementary secretary stated the 
other day – it feels like SPRING !!!!   
 

The way January hit with the snow – 
cold and a good old blast of Nebraska 
winter, we are now feeling warmer 
weather and the approach of spring.  We 
understand this is Nebraska and we 
might still face another blast but every 
warm day we have now just helps us get 
closer to true springtime.   
 

We would like to congratulate our 
wrestlers and their showing at state, 
Carter Haverluck and Kyan Sones with 
their 3rd place finishes; while JD Adam 
and Jackson Huls fought hard.   
 

The girls’ basketball team finished the 
year with a hard-fought game at Parkview 
Christian but lost to them 43-40 in the 
sub-district final. The boys’ basketball 
team had their sub-district play this week 
at Nelson, it was a cold night of shooting 
and Red Cloud won 44-19.  
 

As spring arrives, we have numerous 
activities the students will be involved in 
like Track, FBLA, FFA, Show Choir, 
Speech, district music and many more.  
Please stay aware of your student’s 
grades and how they are proceeding.  The 
3rd quarter will conclude on March 7th. 
 

Congratulations to our cheer and dance 
teams for their big finishes at State Cheer 
and Dance! Bringing home first place in 
hip hop and runner-up in non tumbling. 
 

A big congratulations to our high school 
Quiz Bowl team and their win at CRC 
conference.  The Jr High Quiz Bowl just 
finished 3rd at the ESU 5 meet in Hebron.   
Great Job !!!!! 
 

TRACK 
Track practice will begin on February 26, 
2024. 
 

Nothing new was added to the agenda. 
 

No comments were heard from the 
public. 
 

Niederklein moved and Rut seconded to 
approve the consent agenda as presented. 
A. Minutes of the Monday, January 15, 

2024 Regular Meeting 
B. District Financial Report 
C. Activity Fund Report 
D. Hot Lunch Fund Report 
E. Bills     

Vote taken: Barton – aye, Niederklein – 
aye, Rut – aye, Scheer – aye, and Bartels 
– aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
 

Principal Drees and Principal Hull 
presented the Curriculum Report to the 
Board. 
 

Scheer moved and Rut seconded to 
accept, with regrets, the resignation of 
Mrs. Maureen Halama.  Vote taken: 
Barton – aye, Niederklein – aye, Rut – 
aye, Scheer – aye, and Bartels – aye.  
Motion passed 5-0. 
 

Anthony Specht requested to be 
approved for early graduation next 
school year.  Anthony explained to the 
Board his reasons for wanting to 
graduate early.  He presented three letters 
of recommendation from staff members 
who were all in support of Anthony 
graduating early.  Anthony has satisfied 
all of the criteria for the Early 
Completion Plan.  Niederklein moved 
and Scheer seconded to approve 
Anthony’s request for early graduation.  
Vote taken: Barton – aye, Niederklein – 
aye, Rut – aye, Scheer – aye, and Bartels 
– aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented 
information on certificates of deposits 
(CD) at Heartland Bank. 
 

Rut moved and Barton seconded to 
approve the transfer of money from the 
Special Building Fund into a CD at 
Heartland Bank in the amount of 
$300,000.   Vote taken: Barton – aye, 
Niederklein – aye, Rut – aye, Scheer – aye, 
and Bartels – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
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Hail to the varsity…  Cheer them along the way… 

SENIORS: 
Stay on track for college by completing 
these second-semester tasks: 
• Watch your grades. If you slack off 

and get poor grades, your college 
admission could be revoked. 

• Work on the financial aid process. 
With all the changes in FAFSA, 
please read the information below to 
help guide you. 

• Apply for scholarships. Local 
scholarships as well as state/regional 
scholarships are available on the 
counselor’s website.  You can also 
see ScholarshipQuest at 
EducationQuest.org to find 
Nebraska-based scholarships.  
You’ll also find links to national 
scholarship sites that are 
EducationQuest-approved. 

 Make your final college selection. 
Notify the other colleges so they can 
take you off their mailing list. 

• Be aware of deadlines to accept 
financial aid and college admission 
offers, submit your housing deposit, 
and register for new-student 
orientation.  

 

FAFSA Information: 
Federal Student Aid announced that the 
processing of FAFSA’s will be delayed 
until the first half of March. 
 

What This Means for Parents/Students 
• FAFSA Submission Summaries will 

not be available until the first half of 
March. 

• Families cannot make any changes 
to the FAFSA until they receive an 
email confirming the FAFSA was 
processed.  They can then see their 
FAFSA Submission Summary. 

• Colleges will not receive ISIRs until 
March, so financial aid offers will be 
delayed until April or May. 

The good news is the tables used in the 
FAFSA calculations are being updated. 
This will increase the number of 
students receiving Pell Grants and the 
amount they receive. 
 

Advice for Those Applying for Need-
Based Scholarships 
Keep the following correspondence as 
it will be all they have available to 
prove financial need until their FAFSA 

celebrate Read Across America Week. 
Thank you to everyone who came to 
parent teacher conferences. We love 
seeing you in our school and visiting 
with you about your children. We are 
looking forward to a fun spring and 
great 4th quarter. Be on the lookout for 
news and updates from your child’s 
teachers about upcoming events.  

As we look forward to our Spring 
season starting, I want to take a 
moment to celebrate our Winter 
activities. Congratulations to our state 
qualifying wrestlers: JD Adam, 
Jackson Huls, Kyan Sones, and Carter 
Haverluck. Congratulations to Kyan 
and Carter who placed 3rd at the state 
tournament! The cheer and dance 
teams had a successful showing at the 
state championships as well. Cheer 
finished as runner-up in Class C2/D 
Non-Tumbling, and our dance team 
were state champions in the Class D 
Hip-Hop division! We also had the 
pleasure of hosting Crossroads 
Conference Quiz Bowl this year. In our 
first year of hosting, our high school 
quiz bowl team were conference 
champions.  
 

We have been fortunate to have some 
nice weather at the end of February. 
We hope that continues into our Track 
and Field season. We are excited to get 
going with junior high and high school 
track and field. We also look forward 
to district and state speech and wish 
our speech team good luck as they 
move into this part of the season.  
 

As we wrapped up February, we 
welcomed our external team for our 
School Improvement process. We look 
forward to hearing their 
recommendations and beginning the 
process of researching and implementing 
programs and strategies to help our 
school. The spring also means state 
testing for our students. Our sophomore 
class will be taking the PreACT and 
juniors will be taking the ACT on March 
26th.  
 

I am excited to begin the 4th quarter 
and watch our students achieve in 
academics, activities, and athletics. 
 

 

Niederklein moved and Scheer seconded 
to approve the transfer of money from the 
Qualified Capital Purpose Fund into a CD 
at Heartland Bank in the amount of 
$100,000.  Vote taken: Barton – aye, 
Niederklein – aye, Rut – aye, Scheer – aye, 
and Bartels – aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
 

Rut moved and Niederklein seconded to 
approve the transfer of money from the 
Depreciation Fund into a CD at Heartland 
Bank in the amount of $250,000.  Vote 
taken: Barton – aye, Niederklein – aye, 
Rut – aye, Scheer – aye, and Bartels – 
aye.  Motion passed 5-0. 
 

Item Number 24-02-12 on the agenda 
was tabled due to the lack of a motion. 
 

Superintendent Kort explained that Twin 
Rivers Public Schools has requested to 
join the Crossroads Conference. Barton 
moved and Rut seconded to approve 
Twin Rivers Public Schools into the 
Crossroads Conference.  Vote taken:  
Barton – nay, Niederklein – nay, Rut – 
nay, Scheer – nay and Bartels – nay.  
Motion failed 0-5. 
 

Principal Drees and Principal Hull 
presented the Principals’ Reports to the 
Board. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented the 
Superintendent’s Report to the Board. 
 

The next regular meeting was set for 
Monday, March 18, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Scheer moved and Barton seconded to 
adjourn at 6:47 p.m.  Vote taken: Barton 
– aye, Niederklein – aye, Rut – aye, 
Scheer – aye, and Bartels – aye.  Motion 
passed 5-0. 

Jamie Niederklein,  
Secretary Meridian District #48-0303 

I can’t believe we will see the end of the 
3rd quarter on March 7. Our academic 
year is moving along nicely and quickly. 
And do I dare say that spring is in the air, 
or is it too soon? We have been so 
thankful for the warm weather, and we 
love getting to go outside for recess for 
fresh air and sunshine!  
 

February was a busy month, and we 
wrapped it up reading lots of books to 

“The Dish” 
with Drees 

COUNSELOR’S CONNECTION 
by 

Lisa Hermsmeier 

Principally Speaking 
With Mr. Hull 



   Onward to victory…       May they win again today… 
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Submission Summary is ready. 
• PDF of the FAFSA confirmation 

page. 
• PDF of the confirmation email 

(subject: We’ve Received Your 
FAFSA Form).  

• The documents must include their 
first and last name and the Student 
Aid Index (SAI). 

 

SCHOLARSHIPS: 
Local scholarships have been updated 
and are available on the school website 
under the administration-counselor tab.  
Students also have all scholarships in 
their google classroom. Many of the 
scholarships are due April 15th, but 
students have been encouraged to start 
on them now. If you have questions 
about a scholarship, please ask! 
Remember, additional scholarships can 
be found on the counselor website, and 
students are encouraged to check it 
often! Seniors and Parents…Please 
make sure you inform the counseling 
office of any scholarships you receive. 
 

JUNIORS…it’s time to narrow your 
college choices.  
Narrow your college choices soon to 
prepare for these upcoming activities: 
• ACT Test. When you take the ACT 

this spring, you'll be asked to 
provide a list of colleges that should 
receive your score. Note: All juniors 
will take the state ACT free of 
charge on March 26. 

• Completion of the FAFSA early 
next fall. You and your parents can 
complete the FAFSA beginning 
October 1 of your senior year. The 
colleges you list on the form 
will receive the results. 

• College applications.  Early next 
fall, it will be time to apply to your 
top college choices.  Meridian will 
hold an Apply2College event early 
next fall. 

 

IT’S COLLEGE VISIT TIME! 
Spring is a great time for juniors to take 
an individual tour of a college of 
interest! Many schools offer “Junior 
Visit Days,” or an individual tour can 
be arranged. Please see Ms. 
Hermsmeier if you need help in setting 
up a visit. Remember, every junior and 
senior is allowed two excused absences 
to visit colleges.  Questions to ask 
during your visit are also available 
from the counselor’s office. 
 
 
 

Just a From the  
Music Department   

It’s hard to believe we’re already 
gearing up for the month of March! Our 
students are busy preparing for an event
-filled March and April and we couldn’t 
be more excited to showcase their many 
talents for you very soon!  
 

As a recap of this semester so far, 
Meridian hosted the CRC Junior High 
Honor Choir at the end of January, 
where 8 students represented Meridian: 
Jacob Buresh, Naomi Hursh, Lani 
Lutjemeyer, Levi McKenzie, Ximena 
Nunez, Darius Suarez, Kylee 
VanWesten, and Tiffany Vinsonhaler. 
Braiden Durflinger and Jenna 
Woitalewicz were also selected to 
participate in the Kearney 
Underclassmen Honor Band in early 
January. 
 

In March, Briaden Durflinger, Evelyn 
Woitalewicz, and Jenna Woitalewicz 
will participate in the CRC Honor Band 
& Choir held at Nebraska Lutheran 
High School. Additionally, Braiden will 
also represent Meridian at the Class D 
All State Honor Band.  
 

Our high school band and choir will 
travel to the MUDECAS Music Contest 
at Diller Odell on March 19.  
 

We have lots of wonderful musical 
activities in April to look forward to 
as well, with our Elementary Music 
Concert on Monday, April 15 at 
7pm, District Music Contest April 
18-19 at Fairbury, and our High 
School Spring Concert on Tuesday, 
April 23 at 7pm. As always, thank 
you for supporting the arts in our 
school!  
 

FFA Homegrown Plant 
Sales… 

The FFA will be selling their own 
homegrown variety of plants at their 
Open House in early May.  Plants will 
be in 4-inch pots and will be sold on a 
first-come, first-serve basis. Watch for 
the date of the FFA Open House on the 
Meridian website and Facebook.    
 

The following plants will be sold 
through the FFA:  Bacopa- Megacopa 
Blue and  Megacopa White; Begonia-
Pink, Cherry Spike, and Hot 

17 AND 18 YEAR OLD MALES:  
The law requires that all males must 
register with the Selective Service 
within 30 days of their 18th birthday. 
It is now possible to submit 
registration information early, as long 
as the person is at least 17 years and 3 
months old. Selective Service will 
keep your information on file and 
process it automatically within 30 
days of your 18th birthday. To find 
out more information go to https://
www.sss.gov. You can also register 
online. 
 

2023-2024 CLASS REGISTRATION:  
Over the next month, I will be 
meeting with each student in grades 8
-11 to register for classes for next 
school year. For next year’s juniors 
and seniors, taking dual credit college 
classes may be an option. These 
students may also take college classes 
as part of SENCAP (Southeast 
Community College’s Career 
Academy). These are great 
opportunities for students to obtain 
college credit while still in high 
school! As always, feel free to contact 
me with any questions or concerns.  
Lisa Hermsmeier  
lhermsmeier@meridianmustangs.org  
402-446-7265 ext. 1253 
 

PRE-K  AND KINDERGARTEN 

PARENTS’ MEETINGS  
If your child has turned four by July 
31, 2023, they are eligible for Pre-K 
and if they have turned 5 by that date, 
they need to be registered for 
Kindergarten. Please contact Kelli 
Schoenbeck at Meridian School (402-
446-7265 extension 4) to let us know 
if you are interested in registering 
your child for  the 2024-2025 school 
year. Parents’ meetings for each class 
are scheduled for April 8th, 2024. The 
Pre-K will meet at 6:00 p.m. and 
Kindergarten at 7:00 p.m. Meridian 
Public Schools will be sending 
packets to those who have shown an 
interest in registering their child. 
Included in these packets will be 
information as to what materials we 
will need to enroll your student. 

mailto:lhermsmeier@meridianmustangs.org


   We’ll give a cheer for the varsity…     Long may they reign supreme … 
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Orange; Million Bells variety 
(Calibrachoa)- Red, Yellow, Purple, 
White, Papaya, Strawberry, Aubergine 
Star; Canna Lily-Red, Orange, 
Pink; Coleus- Wizard Mix, Lava Rose, 
Habanero, Ruby Slipper; Silver Falls 
Vine-Dichondra; Dorotheanthus (Ice 
Plant); Spike; Euphorbia; Geranium- 
Rose, Dark Red, Cranberry Sizzle, 
Salmon, Lavender; Helichrysum-
 White Licorice; Lantana- Rose Glow, 
Lucky Flame;  Lobelia- Purple, 
White; Lysimachia-Goldilocks; 
Nemesia- Pink; Pansy; Petunia- Blue, 
Red, White, Night Sky, Starry 
Burgundy, Black, Johnny Flame, Miss 
Marvelous, Black and 
White; Portulaca (moss-
rose) magenta, yellow; Sweet Potato 
Vine- Black, Green; Thunbergia 
(black eyed susan vine) - Orange.   
 

Meridian Student Seed and 

Plant Sales… 
Spring is right around the corner and the 
Meridian 7-12 grade students will be 
selling seed packets and plants starting 
March 1.  Students will personally ask 
patrons to buy from plant and seed 
catalogs OR patrons can go directly 
to www.janetsjungle.com after March 
1, and place an online order. Checks 
should be made out to “Meridian 
Activity Fund”. All online orders will be 
paid by credit card. 

The order form for plants being 
offered by the Meridian students is 
included in this month’s newsletter.  If 
you are interested in purchasing plants 
or seed packets, please call the school 
at 402-446-7265 extension 3 or 
contact any 7-12 grade student.   To 
place an online order go to 
www.janetsjungle.com and enter 
Meridian when prompted. The seed 
and plant catalogs will be there for you 
to view at your leisure.    You can 
place your order on the form below 
each catalog and remember to enter the 
name of the student you wish to give 
credit to in the correct box on the order 
form.  On the webpage there 
are bonus buys you can only purchase 
via online orders. 
 

Orders are due April 2, and will be 
delivered April 24.  We will use the 
Daykin Community Building for pick 
up from 5:00-8:00 p.m.  Note: some 
plants that have been offered 
previously by Janet’s Jungle will be 
offered at an Open House by the FFA 
in early May.  We appreciate you 
supporting the Meridian Students. 

PowerSchool Question of the Month 
Q: Why does my student show an "A" 

for attendance when he had a 
doctor appointment?  

A: Please remember to always send a 
doctor’s note with your child or 
have the doctor’s office fax the 
note to the school at 402-446-
7246.  The "A" remains until we 
receive this notice of appointment. 

 

MERIDIAN SFS BASEBALL 
There will be a parents’ meeting on 
Tuesday, March 12, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. 
in the Commons of Meridian Public 
Schools. Please have your players try 
on their jerseys so if needed, we can 
order your player a new one. By the 
time of the meeting, sign up sheets 
should have been turned in and we will 
likely send a text to parents to vote on 
coaches prior to this meeting. There 
will be one vote per player and voting 
is only going to be from the division the 
player plays on. The elected coaches 
will decide on their own assistant 
coaches. 
 

We have a few open spots to hang 
banners. If anyone is interested in 
purchasing a banner with an annual 
donation, please contact Lonnie Schafer 
(402-520-1916) or Aaron Wolfe (402-
300-0450). 

http://www.janetsjungle.com/


   Shout ‘til the echoes ring…    For the glory of our team!    
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   Go Mustangs!    
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Husker Rehab                     
504 E St. 
Fairbury, NE 
402.729.2639 
www.huskerrehab.com 
 

   Go Mustangs!    
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